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From The Editor

     May is here, summer is just around the corner. CSUN was six weeks ago and there is so much to read about the CSUN conference. Please see the announcement about the PARC and Smarter Balance survey and the NFB BELL program.

     In this issue; there is information about how people who are BLV can engage in designing and building electronic circuits. 

Independence Science Sponsors 2016 NFB Scholarships

     Independence Science is please to announce that it is sponsoring the 2016 National Federation of the Blind scholarships. Each recipient will receive a certificate redeemable for one thousand dollars off new Independence Science products. 

ISLAND 2016 Newsletter announcement

     The 2016 Independence Science, Learning a New Direction, Conference on Disability is just around the corner. We are now requesting abstract submissions from possible presenters. The ISLAND conference will be held on Friday, September 16, 2016 at the Kurz Purdue Technology Center located at 1281 Win Henschel Blvd in West Lafayette, Indiana 47906. The conference will begin at 8:00 AM with continental breakfast and conclude by or before 5:00 PM. Presentations are estimated to be 30 minutes in length with time for discussion following each presentation. Please submit a title of no more than 20 words and an abstract containing no more than 150 words to Cary Supalo, conference chair at csupalo@purdue.edu by or before June 15, 2016. Please also include all authors and their organization affiliations in the document. Presenters will be notified if their presentation was accepted by or before July 1, 2016. All presenters are expected to register for the conference. Early bird registration concludes September 1, 2016 and will be available through the Independence Science website soon. A block of rooms has been reserved at the 4-Points by Sheraton located at: 1600 Cumberland Ave, West Lafayette, Indiana 47906: phone- 765-463-5511. When booking your room reservation, please ask for the ISLAND2016 rate. Ground transportation from the Indianapolis, Indiana airport is being provided by Lafayette Limo. For reservations, please call 765-497-3828 or book on-line at www.lafayettelimo.com. Round trip reservations currently cost $50 per person. The Lafayette Limo departs from the Ground Transportation center zone 5 every 2 hours starting at 6:30 AM until 10:30 PM daily. Please check in with the Lafayette Limo booth located in the Ground Transportation area to let them know you are waiting for the next shuttle. The Lafayette Limo will drop you off at the 4-Points by Sheraton. The 4-Points offers a curtesy shuttle to Purdue University buildings. Request the evening before that you would like to go to the Kurz Purdue Technology Center or (KPTC) for the ISLAND conference. We are looking forward to your presentation submissions to the 2016 ISLAND conference. Please do not hesitate to contact Cary Supalo for any questions.

Designing, building circuits and Robotics

     Recently, their was discussion on the Program-l mailing list about how blind people could build electronic devices. Here is a summary of the information.

     Many years ago in the #50's and #60's, it was possible to purchase kits to build electronic devices. Heathkit was an example of a company from which kits for building tube testers, TVs, signal Generators etc. could be purchased. Allied Electornics was another company that offered kits for learning about electronics. A twenty in one kit for example consisted of a Massonite board on which were mounted capacitors, resistors, transistors and other components. The builder used spring clips to connect these components and could build a radio receiver, radio transmitter, intercom etc. My father glued braille numbers to the board and put beads of solder on the wires so they stayed in the string clips more reliably. With brailled instructions, I could build various circuits.

    Fast forward to today. Elenco offers Snap Circuits. These consist of a large plastic board with knobs protruding from it. Components are mounted on plastic pieces that snap to the board. The snaps are metal so components can be snapped to each other and or connected with jumpers. The result is a stable assembly. Snap Circuits can be used by students eight and up. In a college physics lab, they are being used to set up circuits for physics labs.

     From 1980 to 1998, Smith-Kettlewell published on a quarterly basis, the Smith-Kettlewell Technical file. The Technical file contains an assortment of articles on circuits, building specialized equipment and even a seven article series explaining how a blind person can solder. For more information and to read the issues see the link: http://legacy.ski.org/Rehab/sktf/ 

     Quorum is a relatively new programming language. Initially designed to be accessible with screen readers, Quorum is gaining acceptance as a general purpose language. For anyone wanting to try computer programming, Quorum is a good place to begin. See the link: https://quorumlanguage.com/ Quorum also can be used with the Lego® EV3 Mindstorms robot. See the link: https://www.quorumlanguage.com/documents/tutorials/robots/started.php. A mailing list for Quorum is available see: <HTML><META HTTP-EQUIV="content-type" CONTENT="text/html;charset=utf-8"><A href="https://groups.google.com/forum/#!forum/quorum-language">https://groups.google.com/forum/#!forum/quorum-language</A>_r. 

     If you want to use a Raspberry Pi with your Lego robot, see the site: http://www.dexterindustries.com/BrickPi/.

     For anyone interested in building with Arduino boards, see the Blind Arduino Blog site: http://blarbl.blogspot.de/.

Legislation

     President Obama has sent the Marrakesh Treaty to the Senate for ratification. Please contact your U.S. senators and ask them to ratify the Marrakesh treaty. 

Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM and education related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity. We will also repeat some announcements such as scholarships etc. until the opportunities expire.
PARCC and Smarter Balanced Survey

     As students participate in PARCC and Smarter Balanced assessments this spring, we ask that parents, 

students, and teachers take time to complete the NFB's Common Core assessment online 

survey<http://nfb.org/CommonCoreAssessmentSurvey>. In particular, we want to know when and 

where accessibility and accommodation failures happen so that we can help ensure any problems are 

fixed. Please take time to complete this important survey, or alternatively contact Valerie Yingling, 

paralegal, at vyingling@nfb.org<mailto:vyingling@nfb.org> or (410) 659-9314, extension 2440.

Scholarships for working with students who are blind

Scholarships are now available!

Professional Development and Research Institute on Blindness

Louisiana Tech University

     Louisiana Tech is excited to announce that along with its O&M program, it has expanded its training and is launching a brand new concentration in Rehabilitation Teaching for the Blind. Scholarships are now available for qualified individuals seeking one of the following degree paths:

· Master of Arts in Industrial/Organizational Psychology with Concentration in Orientation and Mobility. 

· Master of Arts in Counseling and Guidance with Concentration in Rehabilitation Teaching for the Blind.

· Orientation and Mobility Graduate Certification.

     For program details, visit: www.pdrib.com. Send an email for more information to: dreed@latech.edu Or call Edward Bell to discuss your application: 318-257-4554.

NFB BELL ProgramApplication Is Now Live!
     The announcement for the NFB BELL program follows:

Greetings,

     We are pleased to announce that the 2016 NFB BELL Academy student applications are now live! Here is the link to the English application: https://nfb.org/bell-summer-program-form.
The link to the Spanish application is on the English application page, and can be accessed directly at: https://nfb.org/node/2672?lang=es.
This is the link to the English permission and release forms: https://nfb.org/bell-permission-and-release-forms 
The link to the Spanish permission and release forms is on the English permission and release forms page, and can be accessed directly at: https://nfb.org/node/2686. 

     Please note that the application process for NFB BELL Academy contains several steps:

1. Fill out the NFB BELL Academy application at: https://nfb.org/bell-summer-program-form.

2. After you submit the application, you will receive a confirmation email. That confirmation email will direct you to fill out the permission and release forms at: https://nfb.org/bell-permission-and-release-forms.

3. After you complete the permission and release forms, you will receive another confirmation email. This second confirmation mail will contain your answers to the permission and release forms.

4. Print out this second confirmation email, and sign and date it at the bottom of the last page.
5. Send the signed confirmation email to your NFB BELL Academy state coordinator, listed on the email.

     Please feel free to share this information with any family or friends of potential NFB BELL Academy students. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns at 410-659-9314, extension 2225 or via email at cwalker@nfb.org.
Tactless Tactile Greeting Cards

     Tactless Tactile: Braille cards with attitude for every occasion is an Etsy shop run by Jennifer Soltis. Jennifer holds a PhD in chemistry from the University of Minnesota, is currently working on her braille transcription certification, and is passionate about accessible STEM. Cards can be shipped to you or directly to the recipient, and there is no surcharge for custom work. In fact, since time and inventory is limited and it's statistically improbable to predict everyone's braille card needs, she would be thrilled to create something unique for you! The link to Jennifer's shop is: https://www.etsy.com/shop/tactlesstactile 
Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes.
     Be careful what you put in Thermoform machines and capsule paper machines. When using a Thermoform machine, it is best to use Braillon® plastic. Using other plastics may emit toxic fumes. When using capsule paper machines such as the Swell-Form, PIAF or Repro-Tronics machines; Do not try any other media except for capsule paper. Using equipment for other than it's intended purpose may damage the equipment, emit toxic fumes or cause fires.

     Connecting old equipment; Modern PCs often do not have serial or parallel connections. 
     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.


